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77 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 
CHICAGO, IL 60604-3590 

 
 

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF 
ECW-15J 

 

ELECTRONIC MAIL 
DELIVERY RECIEPT REQUESTED 

 

Rebecca Losli 
President, Illinois American Water Company – ESL 
300 North Waterworks Drive 
Belleville, IL 62223 

 
Re: Notice of Termination to SDWA Section 1431 Unilateral Administrative Order 

 
 
Dear Rebecca Losli: 

 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) has determined Illinois American 
Water Co. has met the terms of the Safe Drinking Water Act Section 1431 Unilateral 
Administrative Order (UAO), dated August 2, 2021. EPA issued the UAO to Illinois American 
Water Co. and the City of Cahokia Heights. Pursuant to paragraph 82, the UAO is terminated with 
respect to each Respondent once said Respondent receives written notice from EPA that the 
Respondent has “demonstrated, to the satisfaction of EPA, that the terms of this Order, including 
any additional tasks determined by EPA to be required under this Order or any continuing 
obligation or promises, have been satisfactorily completed.” EPA has determined that Illinois 
American Water Company has complied with terms of the order and is released from the 
obligations thereunder. 

 
Termination of the order does not relieve Illinois American Water Company of its ongoing 
obligation to comply with the requirements of the Safe Drinking Water Act and its regulations. In 
its role as the primacy agency, Illinois Environmental Protection Agency will continue to work 
with Illinois American Water Company to maintain compliance with applicable requirements. 
EPA will continue to track compliance of public water systems in Illinois, including Illinois 
American Water Company, through routine coordination with the state. 

 
The UAO was issued pursuant to the authority vested in the Administrator of the EPA by Section 
1431(a) of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. § 300i(a). The authority to issue or terminate this 
UAO was delegated to the Regional Administrators by Delegation No. 9-17. 

 
If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Jim Adamiec, Enforcement and 
Compliance Assurance Division, at 312-886-0815 or adamiec.james@epa.gov, or Gillian Asque, 
Office of Regional Counsel, at 312-886-3283 or asque.gillian@epa.gov. 

mailto:adamiec.james@epa.gov
mailto:asque.gillian@epa.gov


Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Digitally signed by Shore, 
Debra 
Date: 2023.07.27 
07:55:19 -04'00' 

Debra Shore 
Regional Administrator 

& Great Lakes National Program Manager 
US EPA Region 5 

 
 

cc: 
Michael Brown, IEPA, State Agency 
Gillian Asque, EPA 
Rachel Bretz, IAW 
Shannon Haney, IAW 

Shore, Debra 
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